THE REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF BLOOMINGTON, INDIANA MET on Monday, April 5, 2021, at 5:00 p.m. via ZOOM, with David Walter, Vice-President, Presiding, https://catstv.net/m.php?q=9523

I. ROLL CALL

Commissioners Present: Nicholas Kappas, Cindy Kinnarney, David Walter, Deborah Myerson, Deb Hutton, (Appointed) and Cathy Fuentes-Rohwer (MCCSC Representative)

Commissioners Absent: None

Staff Present: John Zody, Director, Housing & Neighborhood Development (HAND); Brent Pierce, Assistant Director, HAND; Christina Finley, Financial Specialist, HAND; Jeffrey Underwood, Treasurer and Controller

Others Present: Larry Allen, Attorney, City Legal Department and Alex Crowley; Director, Economic and Sustainable Development

- II. READING OF THE MINUTES Nicholas Kappas moved to approve the April 5, 2021, minutes. Cindy Kinnarney seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
- III. EXAMINATION OF CLAIM REGISTER Cindy Kinnarney moved to approve the claim register for March 19, 2021, for \$374,343.35. Nicholas Kappas seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
- IV. EXAMINATION OF PAYROLL REGISTERS Cindy Kinnarney moved to approve the payroll register for March 12, 2021, for \$30,971.01. Nick Kappas seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

V. REPORT OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES

- A. Director's Report. John Zody was available to answer questions.
- B. Legal Report. Larry Allen stated the election of officers will be held at the next meeting. He said the commission should be fully staffed at that point. Allen introduced Deb Hutton as the newest RDC member, she will officially begin her role at the next RDC meeting.

Allen informed the commission of an update to the exhibit for Resolution 21-19, the conflict of interest policy for Deputy Mayor Donald Griffin. Allen said the original exhibit that was distributed in the packet did not have the formal name of Griffin's business. That name has be updated to include the formal name which is Griffin, LLC Holdings.

- C. Treasurer's Report. Jeffrey Underwood was available to answer questions.
- **D.** Business Development Updates: Alex Crowley stated that we are in the running for an Economic Development Administration (EDA) grant. He said if awarded, notification should be within 30-60 days.

The Trades District Garage opens on April 17, 2021. Cindy Kinnamey will be at the opening to represent the RDC.

Real America who was awarded the 9% low-income tax credit deal for the 1730 S. Walnut Street sight. Crowley said today at 4:00 pm was the deadline for the CORE RFI responses. The next step is to review the responses.

Crowley said he was approached by a group requesting to use some outdoor space in the Trades District for dog training. Crowley said it is a reasonable request and there would be a nominal fee because the group is a for-profit organization. He also said we would need to do a right-of entry.

VI. NEW BUSINESS

A. Resolution 21-18: Approval of Utilities Easement at 1724 and 1730 S. Walnut Street. Larry Allen stated as a result of construction of the new Switchyard Park and sanitary sewer line upgrades along the property, it is necessary that the City of Bloomington Utilities obtain an easement along the new sanitary sewer line.

David Walter asked for public comment. There were no comments from the public.

Nicholas Kappas moved to approve Resolution 21-18 via roll-call vote. Cindy Kinnarney seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

B. Resolution 21-19: Approval of Conflict of Interest Policy for Deputy Mayor Donald Griffin. Larry Allen mentioned in his legal report that the conflict of interest policy included an update to Griffin's business name. The official business name is Griffin, LLC Holdings.

David Walter asked for public comment. There were no comments from the public.

Cindy Kinnarney moved to approve Resolution 20-19 with the updated business name, via roll-call vote. Nicholas Kappas seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

C. Resolution 21-20: Approval of Addendum to Contract with FC Tucker Commercial. The RDC approved a project review and approval form supporting the hiring of a commercial broker for the marketing, sale, and procurement of RDC-owned and funded property. The RDC approved an agreement with FC Tucker and a first amendment. Upon negotiation with FC Tucker, the proposed addendum will add the listing contract for leasable space in the 4th Street Parking Garage to the agreement and extend the term. The agreement shall be renewed for an additional term from December 21, 2020, through December 31, 2021, and may continue for an additional term of one year from January 1, 2022, through December 31, 2022.

David Walter asked for public comment. There were no comments from the public.

Cindy Kinnarney to approve Resolution 21-20 via roll-call vote. Nicholas Kappas seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

D. Resolution 21-21: Approval of Addendum to Contract with Colliers International. The RDC approved a project review and approval form supporting the hiring of a commercial broker for the marketing, sale, and procurement of property in and around the Trades District. The RDC approved an agreement with Colliers International and a first amendment. Upon negotiation with Colliers, the proposed addendum will add the listing contract for leasable space in the Trades District Parking Garage and extend the term. The agreement shall be renewed for an additional term from December 21, 2020, through December 31, 2021, and may continue for an additional term of one year from January 1, 2022, through December 31, 2022.

David Walter asked for public comment. There were no comments from the public.

Nicholas Kappas moved to approve Resolution 21-21 via roll-call vote. Cindy Kinnarney seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

VII. BUSINESS/GENERAL DISCUSSION

VIII. ADJOURNMENT – Cindy Kinnarney moved to adjourn. Nicholas Kappas seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned.

Nicholas Kappas	SATO	
Nicholas Kappas, President	Cindy Kinnarney, Secretary	
4/22/2021		
Date		